COUNCIL OF NEIGHBORHOOD ASSOCIATIONS
April 26, 2001, 6:30 PM

Council Chambers, Germantown Municipal Center

PRESENT:  Bill Gardner, Jack Langenfelder, Frank Prescott, Sam Massey, Laurence Ritter, Gerald Barbazon, Marvin Silver, Judy Palmer, Wally Simpson, Gene Forrester, Ronald Williams, Amy Whelan, John and Susan Flaherty, Gerda Coffin, Jim Spratley, Benton Hardin, Jill Arthur, Carl Holmes, Luci Cromer.

GUESTS:  Jerry Cook, John Dluhos, and Patrick Lawton, all from the City of Germantown Administration.

CALL TO ORDER:  The meeting was called to order at 6:33 PM.

WELCOME AND INTRODUCTIONS:  Members and guests introduced themselves.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES:  The minutes were approved as written.

ANNOUNCEMENTS:
Cindi Smith-Younker has taken an interim position at GPAC, so will be available to CONA members on a very limited basis.  Carl Holmes asked that members contact him if they have problems, issues, or want a representative to attend their neighborhood meetings.  Carl can be reached at 547-2457(w) or 309-1992(h).

Election of CONA officers will be in October.  Gene Forrester agreed to chair the nominating committee.

GUEST SPEAKER:  Patrick Lawton explained the budget and capital improvement program as part two of his presentation about strategic planning in Germantown.  The fiscal year goes from 7/1 through 6/30.  Patrick, John Dluhos (Finance Director), and the Financial Advisory Committee start to work on the budget in January.  The first work session with the Board of Mayor and Aldermen will be 4/30/01.  The proposed Capital Budget will be $10,090,000 and the General Fund will be $28,470,399, which reflects an 18.08% decrease from projections.  The following was explained:

No tax increases for FY02, because of sound financial policies, a strong local economy, a delay in debt financing, and departmental monitoring of expenditures.


Infrastructure replacement program – The infrastructure is fully funded in FY02 and a 5-year financial plan has been developed, the source of funding is Reserves, and the total amount is $1.1 million

Capital Improvement Program

Reserves


2,743,000

Grants


2,885,000

Bonds



4,278,000

Other



   184,000

Utility



   993,000

Germantown Center
   348,000

The budget issues are the property tax rate, state tax reform, and the occupancy tax.

General Fund Revenues FY02

General Fund Expenditures FY02
46% property taxes



39% public safety

23% local sales tax



28% general government

15% state revenues



16% debt service

11% other sources



12% community service

  5% interest income


  7% transportation

John Dluhos explained the various sections of the Capital Improvement Program, Patrick Lawton reported on the general government projects, and Jerry Cook discussed the projects dealing with transportation and environment, intersections and railroad crossings, drainage, parks and recreation, and utilities.

WALK ON THE WILD SIDE:  Jill Arthur reported that there was great response to the Walk, and media coverage was good.  She thanked Cindi Younker and Pam Beasley from the City, Germantown Women’s Club, Germantown Volunteer Corp, and the Walk on the Wild Side Committee.  $4000 was raised, which will enable CONA to complete another butterfly garden along the greenway.  T-shirts are still available for $5.00 or $7.00 for an extra large.  The Walk will be an annual event, and Jill will be starting to work on next year’s event soon.  Interested citizens should contact her at 756-5762 if they want to be on the committee.  Carl Holmes stated that CONA is considering the possibility of a home tour of updated homes in Germantown as another fund-raiser.

OLD BUSINESS:  

Neighborhood Preservation Task Force – Landscape architecture program:
Luci Cromer reported that two Mississippi State landscape architecture students will begin the landscape project for the NPTF the week of May 7.  The study will encompass selected areas of Poplar Estates and English Meadows subdivisions.
Announcements:
Chardonnay Apartments is trying to form its own neighborhood association.

Three new associations representing various subdivisions are forming now.  Poplar Estates neighborhood association now has 400 members.

Carl Holmes explained that a neighborhood association must have 30% membership in order to be considered qualified as representative of the entire subdivision(s).

Association concerns:

There was much discussion about the new garbage contract, which will take effect July 1.  Patrick Lawton explained that the current $23.50 sanitation fee should be the same for the next five years.  With the new contract, there is no size restriction or amount restriction on trash.  For trash too large for containers, if the resident can get the trash to the curb, BFI will take it.  Yard debris will be picked up weekly, but Monday will no longer be the designated day.  Garbage schedules will be changed, and citizens will be notified before July 1.

NEW BUSINESS:  Because there seemed to be so many questions regarding the new sanitation contract, it was suggested that both representatives from BFI and Environmental Services be invited to speak at the next CONA meeting.

ADJOURNMENT:
The meeting was adjourned at 8:13 PM.  The next meeting will be July 26, 2001 at 6:30 PM, in the Council Chambers at the Germantown Municipal Center.

